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TUMBARUMBA 
MULTIPURPOSE SERVICE PROGRAM 

PROGRESS REPORT 

Work on the Tumbarumba Multipurpose 

Service (MPS) is progressing with the latest 

construction stage involving work on the 

facility’s footings as the (photo above and 

right) shows.  

This phase of the project also includes the 

installation of essential services such as water, 

electricity and medical gases. 

Once that is complete, the installation of 

framing for the main facility can begin. 

Construction of the $32 million MPS is due to 

be completed in 2020. 

Above: An aerial photo taken in late September 2018 of the Tumbarumba Multipurpose Service. 

Above: Work on the Tumbarumba MPS footings. 
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The Project Team requests your  

patience during the next 12 months and 

wish to advise that every effort will be 

made to keep disruption  

to a minimum.  

For inquiries contact Facility Manager 

Amy-Lea Bolger 

on 6948 9600. 

ART TO FOCUS ON THE 

“OLDEN DAYS” 

A new “arts” project is being developed at the 

Tumbarumba Multipurpose Service (MPS) which 

involves local school children. 

A number of schools will each create a panel 

illustrating an aspect of the “Olden Days”. 

Representatives from Tumbarumba High School and 

Tumbarumba Primary School have been to the MPS 

to look at where the panels will be installed. 

It’s hoped the drawings will help older residents to 

remember some of the stories and happenings in and 

around Tumbarumba.     

Above: Tumbarumba staff member Gary McClelland, Tumbarumba Public School Assistant Principal Kelly Sharwood, MLHD 

Cluster Manager Maria Roche, Facility Manager Amy-Lea Bolger and Tumbarurmba High School Deputy Principal Michael 

Blenkins.   
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